
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING 

08 March 2016 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely. Members present: Supervisors Craig, Johnson, Handrich, and Wilfuer.  Others 

present: Sheriff Hardel, Captain Conat, Captain Wilz, Captain Rasmussen, Captain Wogsland and 

Lt. Russell. 

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Johnson, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve the minutes 

of the February 9, 2016 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee.  Motion carried without a 

negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the agenda. 

Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the 12/31/15 

year-end bills as presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.  Motion by Supervisor 

Handrich, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve the February bills as presented.  Motion 

carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Wilz reported for the Communication Center that Kirk Merrill will be starting on 

March 14, 2016, which will fill his roster.  Kirk has previously worked part-time in dispatch.  

Captain Wilz also reported that he has received bids from Eventide and Racom for digitalized 

recording.  The bid was awarded to Racom as they were lower.   

Captain Wogsland reported for the Jail that the shower project will finish the last pod 

this week and the mental health shower next week to complete all showers.  The correction 

division is now fully staffed with the recent addition of Garrett Andraschko.  250 inmate 

mattresses have been purchased to replace the mattresses purchased in 2001.   

 Captain Conat reported for the Detective Division that the detectives have been busy 

investigating sexual assault cases involving juveniles.  Several John Doe hearings have recently 

been held. 

 Captain Rasmussen reported on Patrol Division statistics. Supervisor Johnson moved, 

Supervisor Handrich second to approve the report. Motion carried without a negative vote.  

The patrol report was placed on file.    



 Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Sheriff Hardel.  Motion to approve the report by 

Supervisor Wilfuer, second by Supervisor Johnson.  Motion carried without a negative vote.  

The Sheriff’s Office report was placed on file. 

 Sheriff Hardel reported that all newly ordered squads have been delivered except for 

two.  The double homicide investigation continues and a 1970’s cold case from Clintonville is 

being worked on.  The issue of dead deer pick-up from the side of the roads was discussed at 

length.  It was suggested that Sheriff Hardel meet with the Highway Department and attempt to 

bring a plan back to the Law Enforcement Committee.   

 Supervisor Handrich moved, second by Supervisor Craig to adjourn at 10:44 a.m.  

Motion carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


